

	   HATTON PARISH COUNCIL
Minutes of the Meeting of the Parish Council held at 

The Lewis Carroll Centre, Daresbury Lane, Daresbury

on Monday 19th September 2016 at 7.30 p.m


	Councillors in attendance:
Margaret Winstanley

Roger Dickin

Julian Wrigley

Stuart Tranter
Judith Godley 

Also present:
A Smith
Ward Cllr B Axcell


	A78
	The Chair requested that all present observe a minute’s silence in remembrance of David Charles. This was the first meeting of the Hatton Parish Council since the sad passing of David, who had served as Parish Clerk for 20yrs.
The Chair then thanked all present for their respectful silence.


	A79
	Apologies
Apologies received from Cllr D Jones and G Lett – Clerk to the Council.


	A80
	Open Forum for Residents
No villagers being present the Chair continued with the Agenda.


	A81
	Minutes of Previous Meetings
The Minutes of the previous meeting (18th July 2016) were agreed and signed as a true record.


	A82
	Declarations of Interest

Councillors were reminded of their responsibility to declare any Disclosable Pecuniary Interests (DPI) that they may have.
No declarations of interest were made.


	A83
	Actions Arising from previous Minutes

a. Payment agreed for £95.98 to Gillian Horncastle (after a review of payments made) in respect of historic web-hosting fees owed.

b. David Mowat has raised our concerns with Connecting Cheshire (CC). We now await Phase Three. It was agreed this was as far as our MP could progress matters with CC.

c. ST to cover later in agenda (see Item 21).
d. ST has obtained a quote for the replacement of the door and finish to pre-paint stage. This is approx £600.00, which includes the cost of a new hardwood door. It was agreed that 3 quotes were necessary at this level of spend being considered. RD to establish door cost from a restoration company and JW would provide a picture to a local tradesman to gain the third quotation. ACTION RD & JW to proceed with gaining costs.

e. Proposal agreed for a spend of £25 on M&S gift voucher for the internal auditor as a thank you. ACTION Clerk to facilitate.
f. Completed.
g. The Clerk is still progressing these enquiries. ACTION Clerk to update at next meeting.
h. To be addressed under Item 15 (see Item 15).


	A84
	Chair Matters

a. Cllr M Winstanley raised the wish to commemorate David Charles service to the community, possibly through a new bench with a plaque in his in honour.  All agreed that some recognition in remembrance of his service was desirable.
b. Recruitment. The Chair raised the need to fill the current vacancy and requested thoughts from all present on how this may be achieved.



	A85
	Youth Matters

AS explained she had been asked to raise the issue of speeding on Hatton Lane on behalf of a number of younger members of the community. It was agreed that a representation would be made to our PCSO to maintain a higher profile, especially as we are expecting the speed limit reduction shortly. 
Amber was asked to remind the younger community of the Open Evening to be held on 27th Sept, at which such issues could be raised. ACTION Request to be made to PCSO by Clerk and Amber to remind all of the Open Evening.



	A86
	Clerk Matters

Zurich quote as provided by the Clerk (in her absence) was accepted. ACTION Clerk to proceed with finalising cover through Zurich.


	A87
	Correspondence

All copies of correspondence received were provided to Cllrs for referral.
National 
· Press release re Planning. Reviewed by JW.

Regional 
· ChALC Weekly Bulletins – enclosed in Correspondence file.

· ChALC training opportunities circulated.
· Cheshire police notification circulated.
· New Motorway junction proposed 11a – Mersey Gateway.
Local 

· Resident emails circulated, actions within current agenda.
· Daresbury & District Heritage Group website launch details.


	A88
	Hatton Village Planning Implementation Group

Cllr R Dickin reported that the HVPIG next meeting was to plan the Open Evening to be held on 27th Sept. It was hoped that this would draw a similar response to the original Open Evening that launched the Village Plan concept in 2013.
JG offered to discuss Environmental Issues at this point as they were borne of the HVP IG:

i. There has been a concerted effort to maintain the borders opposite the pub, in front of the car park. This has been difficult due to the ground and poor quality soil. Repeated efforts have been made and it has been proposed that it be put to grass. The larger shrubs could be maintained and Richard Roseby has kindly offered to maintain the grass. This would extend across the front of the Car Park. After some discussion it was felt that adding commemorative tubs, in honour of David Charles on this area would be appropriate and this was agreed, with the number of tubs left open, so that the space could be planned most effectively. 
ii. Appleton Garden Services were to be invited back to continue the maintenance of the shrubs within total budget figure approved for this work of up to £200.
The Chair thanked JG for her report and actions in this area. ACTION JG to proceed with grassing of the area and determining the layout and number of tubs required. Also to proceed with the involvement of Appleton Garden Services as previously agreed.



	A89
	Creamfields
Creamfields feedback as attached document had been sent by the Chair to Live Nation, Cream, Halton CC and WBC Director of transport and Environment. A reply has been received from John Probyn (Event Director) suggesting that a resident my wish to work with the team to build a better experience for all in 2017. The proposal was for 1 day a week. 
RD advised that the John Lennon Airport monitoring equipment has been in situ in his garden over the Creamfields period and he was awaiting feedback from the two sessions.
ACTION MW to reply and ascertain exact role of the resident during the year as proposed by John Probin.


	A90

	Planning Applications / Enforcement Notices
JW had previously advised that an Enforcement Notice, which was not yet withdrawn, related to a roadway extending from Goose Lane to Park Road. A new hard surface had been noted heading towards the Parkin Manor estate and that this may be the subject of the notice. No update had yet been provided by WBC.
JW overviewed the Planning Policy document (attached) and it was agreed that the Council policy of non-intervention in domestic extensions would continue. If there were exceptional circumstance s which brought the matter to the Councils attention then it would deliberate these on an individual basis. 



	A91
	HVCA Funding
HVCA funding was approved to the limit previously noted £200. JW thanked the PC for its continued support of the HVCA lunches.



	A92
	Village Hall
JW reported that he had asked Robin Brocklehurst (RB), as nominal Chair of the Feasibility Group, to arrange the next meeting which had been deferred some months ago. No invite had been received to date. 
RD raised the concern that there was a significant lack of progress being reported by the Feasibility Group to the PC. In at the June Meeting, the PC requested that a plan be presented to the PC in July. This was to detail the proposed progress, actions and future dates of meetings. This has not been delivered to the PC and it is now some 12m since the Feasibility Group was initiated. Whilst highlighting successes achieved, JW agreed that momentum had stalled. 
 JW offered to remind RB of the need to create and present the requested plan and the PC is to to consider alternative routes in November should they be necessary. ACTION JW to speak with RB. ACTION Clerk to include earlier in the agenda for November 2016.



	A93
	Traffic Issues

There were no traffic updates to report.



	A94
	Financial Standing Orders

Item 6.4 still requires explanation as to the implications for the Parish Council ACTION Clerk to forward full details of implications in sufficient time to allow for discussion prior to our next meeting. 



	A95

	Finance/ Accounts Requiring Authorisation for Payment
Standing instructions to be amended (if necessary) to read that two wreathes will be purchased annually until other direction is given. Proposed JG sec MW Motion carried. ACTION Clerk to update Standing Instructions as above.

	A96
	Website/IT Report
Cllr S Tranter confirmed that the new laptop and associated software had been purchased, configured and passed to the Clerk. There was a requirement to establish Back-Up processes. Chair thanked ST for his efforts in sourcing and configuring the new kit. 
It was agreed that the PC did not see the merit in buying a maintenance contract for this equipment. The old laptop should now be offered back to WBC, should they wish to recover it. ACTION ST and Clerk to agree back-up processes. ACTION Clerk to contact WBC re old laptop collection/disposal.
ST has been reviewing the options of creating a Partnership with BT to facilitate an upgrade to superfast broadband within the village. Costs have been initially quoted at a high level £25,000 to £50,000. Brian Axcell enlightened the Council with his knowledge of the experience of Appleton, where costs came down to approx £7500 for the community to find. ST to delve more deeply into the nature of the costs. It was noted that Connecting Cheshire next phase announcement, (due Sept 2016) should not be discounted through exploring this option. All agreed that this item be given a higher priority at our next meeting. Chair thanked ST for his efforts to date on this very important issue. ACTION ST to progress investigations. ACTION Clerk to put this item at Number 7 on the next agenda (i.e. after Chair Matters).


	A97
	Transparency
RD reported that an application had been submitted for £703.05 through ChALC. The monies have already been received in the Council Bank Account. Chair thanked RD for his efforts in securing this funding.


	A98
	Councillor Issues
ST raised a resident question in respect of the Resident Christmas party and its demise. Chair explained that the costs had become excessive for a one-off event. Given that there is a monthly lunch club this was seen as a more appropriate use of Councils monies. Any resident wishing to understand the financial spend of the Parish Council can review the articles written in 2016 for the Hatton Life, which can be found on the website, as can Minutes from the Parish Councils meetings.

The meeting closed at 9.24 p.m. by the Chair.


	A99
	Date and Time of Next Meeting 

The next meeting will take place on Monday 17th October at 7.30 p.m.
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